HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD

Friday, 24 April 2015

Minutes of the meeting of the Health and Wellbeing Board held on Friday, 24
April 2015 at 1.45 pm

Present

Members:

Deputy Joyce Nash (Deputy Chairman) - In the chair
Ade Adetosoye
Deputy Billy Dove
Jon Averns

Dr Penny Bevan
Glyn Kyle
Vivienne Littlechild
Simon Murrells
Gareth Moore
Jeremy Simons

Officers:

Natasha Dogra Town Clerk's Department

Neal Hounsell Community and Children's Services Department
Sarah Thomas Community and Children's Services Department
Simon Cribbens Community and Children's Services Department
Lorna Corbin Community and Children's Services Department
Poppy Middlemiss Community and Children's Services Department

Deputy Joyce Nash moved that Deputy Billy Dove take the chair for items 1 — 5.
This was seconded by Jeremy Simons and Deputy Dove took the chair.

APOLOGIES OF ABSENCE
Apologies had been received from Dr Martin Dudley, Deputy Billy Dove, Paul
Haigh and Dr Gary Marlowe.

DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN RESPECT OF
ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no declarations.

COURT ORDER
RESOLVED - that the Court Order be received.

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

The Committee proceeded to elect a Chairman in accordance with Standing
Order No. 29. A list of Members eligible to stand was read and Dr Martin
Dudley being the only Member expressing a willingness to serve was declared



to have been elected as Chairman of the Health and Wellbeing Board for the
ensuing year.

ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN
The Committee proceeded to elect a Deputy Chairman in accordance with
Standing Order No. 30. A list of Members eligible to stand was read and Deputy
Joyce Nash being the only Member expressing a willingness to serve was
declared to have been elected as Deputy Chairman of the Health and
Wellbeing Board for the ensuing year.

Deputy Joyce Nash took the chair for the remainder of the Board meeting.

MINUTES
RESOLVED - that the minutes be agreed as an accurate record.

Matter arising:

Officers informed Members that due to changes to the GP contracts in the City,
residents in the ward of Portsoken may experience a change in services
provided. Members were invited to submit any questions they may have to
Officers, as for NHS England would be attending the Health and Social Care
Scrutiny Sub Committee on 5™ May 2015 to explain the change in GP contracts
and out of area registration.

SPORTS AND PHYSICAL ACTIVITY STRATEGY

The Committee were informed that the City of London had commissioned the
development of a Sports and Physical Activity Strategy to provide a vision and
priorities for sport and physical activities for the next five years. The Strategy
had been developed to reflect the national, regional and local policy context.
This included the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy which includes a
commitment to address key health and wellbeing challenges including the
need:

e to consider obesity and nutrition in the City population;

o for better collaborative working with businesses to address worker health
(including stress);

¢ to improve access to health-promoting facilities, in particular the affordability
of leisure activities.

In response to a query from Members regarding a recent article in the media
outlining the benefits of a healthy diet, Officers said although diet was key to
tackling obesity, physical activity had a number of health benefits such as
tackling mental health problems and promoting an active lifestyle. Members
discussed the use of City owned open spaces to promote exercise. Officers
informed Members that they were working closely with colleagues in the Open
Spaces directorate to signpost areas located outside of the square mile which
provided outdoor exercise equipment for public use.

Members noted that Fusion were limited to increasing the price of their services
by 5% and any increase which exceeded this limit would need to be considered
by the Community and Children’s Services Committee.



10.

11.

RESOLVED - That the Sports and Physical Activity Strategy be approved.

CHILD POVERTY UPDATE REPORT

The Committee were informed that there were currently a variety of services
and interventions available to tackle child poverty in the City. Overall the City
provides quality services for those currently engaged. However, services may
be uncoordinated, confusing for families to navigate, or families may not
currently be engaging. The work that has been undertaken as a result of the
Child Poverty Needs Assessment recognises the high quality services available
in the City, but proposes that further action could be taken to tackle the issue. A
case management model was proposed, which would provide targeted, tailored
and intensive work with families around employment and training for adults and
education and aspiration-raising activities for children. This approach would
support families to engage with and navigate services, and would tackle the
root causes of poverty.

RESOLVED - that the development of a case management model as an
approach to tackling child poverty in the City be endorsed.

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH: HEALTH IN
MIND

The Committee received the annual report of the Director of Public Health and
noted that mental health was a key issue, with one in four people experiencing
a mental health problem at some point in their lives, and the government
seeking to give equal weight to mental health and physical health. Members
noted the underlying causes and consequences of poor mental health,
describes the particular issues for different groups in the City and Hackney
described in the report: children and young people, adults, older people and the
iIssues around substance misuse.

Discussions ensued regarding the levels of child poverty in the wards of
Cripplegate and Aldersgate. Members thanked the Director for a useful and
comprehendible report.

RESOLVED - that the report be received.

JOINT HEALTH AND WELLBEING STRATEGY ACTION PLAN PROGRESS
REPORT

Members were informed that it was timely to refresh the JHWS again this year,
in order to review strategy, priorities and accompanying action plan. This could
take the format of a development day or shorter facilitated workshop (of around
2 hours), preferably in July 2015. A full consultation was not required for the
refresh, although key partners would be asked for their views and input from
local people can be made through Healthwatch.

RESOLVED - that a development day be organised in July for Members to
discuss the refreshing of the JHWS and action plan in 2015.

HEALTHWATCH UPDATE
The Board received an update from Healthwatch which focused on:
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14.

e Barts NHS Trust
e CCG workshop on integrated care
¢ Healthwatch Chair’s involvement with Sustainable City Awards

In response to a query regarding the cost of hiring televisions for use by TC
card holders, the Chair of Healthwatch agreed to circulate this information to
the Member via email after the Board meeting. Members queried whether
Healthwatch had received complaints regarding appointment notifications at
Barts NHS Trust. The Chair of Healthwatch confirmed that complaints were
received regularly; the matter was being investigated by the CCG and a report
regarding the matter would be available in due course.

RESOLVED - that the update be received.

HEALTH AND WELLBEING UPDATE REPORT
The Board received an update from officers which focused on:

Local updates

e Substance Misuse Health Needs Assessment for the City of London
¢ London Health and Wellbeing Boards Conference 2015

e Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment

¢ Better Health for London: next steps report

Policy updates

e Events

¢ Health and Wellbeing Boards

¢ NHS, Public Health and integrated care
¢ Obesity and exercise

e Causes of mortality

¢ Social determinants of health

¢ Children and young people

¢ Older people

RESOLVED - that the format for future update reports and email policy
bulletins be approved.

QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE BOARD
There were no questions.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT

The Board received a report regarding the Inclusion of a priority about the
health of children and young people in the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy.
Members noted that the children’s services review had highlighted the urgent
need for including a priority relating to the health and wellbeing needs of
children and young people in the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy and the
accompanying action plan. Members were asked to approve the inclusion of a
new priority in the strategy and action plan: “Ensure children and young people
enjoy good physical and mental health”.
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RESOLVED - That the inclusion of a new priority in the strategy and action
plan to “Ensure children and young people enjoy good physical and mental
health” be approved.

EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC

MOTION - That under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the
public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the

grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined
in Paragraph 3 of Part | of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act.

NON PUBLIC MINUTES
RESOLVED - That the minutes be approved as an accurate record.

NON PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF
THE BOARD
There were no questions.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT
AND WHICH THE BOARD AGREES SHOULD BE CONSIDERED WHILST
THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED

There was no urgent business.

The meeting ended at 2.35 pm

Chairman

Contact Officer: Natasha Dogra tel.no.: 020 7332 1434
Natasha.Dogra@cityoflondon.gov.uk



